
 
District of Barriere 

REPORT TO COUNCIL 
 

Date:  September 6, 2022  File:   530.20/Rpts 
 
 

To: Council  From:   
Chris Matthews, Public Works Manager 
 

 
Re: Proposed Seal Coating: Yard Road Westside Shoulder 
 

 
Background:      
 
Yard Road Upgrades -  
Upgraded the 254-m long section of pavement between Station Road and the Petro Canada 
(see photo below), which consisted of pulverizing the existing asphalt surface, grading the 
existing base, and placing a 75-mm thick x 9-m wide hot mix asphalt layer. In addition to the 
paving yard road the west shoulder was upgraded with a gravel and recycled asphalt mix. 
 
 
Discussion:   Now that the road repairs are 
completed on Yard Road, it is recommended that 
the shoulder on the west side receive a seal coating 
of reclamite recycling agent. This will harden up the 
surface and extend the life of the shoulder as it is 
overused by heavier vehicles for parking during and 
throughout the day and night.   
 
 
 
Recommendation:  That Council approve the 
seal coating of the shoulder on the west side of 
Yard Road at the quoted price of $7,207.20 to 
come from the General Surplus account for 
2022.   
 
 
 
Prepared by:  Chris Matthews, Public Works 
Manager 
 
Reviewed by: Bob Payette, CAO 
 
 

 


